HIAWATHA BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MINUTES
REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING
September 9, 2013
The Hiawatha Board of Adjustment met in regular session on September 9, 2013. Board Member Brian Fanton called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Members present: Frank Glaser, David Matthews and Dick Whitmore. Members Absent: Christina Goodman. Staff present: Community Development Director, Mark Powers, Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher and Building Inspector, Chris Lauderdale.  Guests: Marvin Houg and Brad Anderson.
Board Member Frank Glaser moved to approve the July 8, 2013 minutes, second by Dick Witmore. Motion carried. 

PUBLIC HEARING – to consider a Variance request to the City of Hiawatha Unified Development Code, Chapter 165.23: D, a variance to allow a 10ft. Screen Fence at the front of the property when the Unified Development Code allows a maximum height of 3ft.  Brad Anderson is requesting a variance for the property located at 1395 Hawkeye Dr. Hiawatha, IA.

Public Hearing Opened At 6:02 p.m.
Board Member Brian Fanton asked if there were any written or verbal comments. There were none. 
Brian Fanton then asked if there was anyone present that wanted to address the Board.

Marvin Houg from Hall & Hall Engineers took the podium. He first explained that Brad Anderson was supposed to be at the meeting. He then went on to say that on behalf of Croell. He stated that there are two buildings on the property that they use for production. He went on to say that Croell is looking for a fence to extend across one of the building and part of the drive on the South side. He went on to say that over the weekends, there are people coming on the property and stealing product from the back side of the building. He explained that what Croell would like to do is block off the drive and right in front of the building. He stated that they would like to screen the building from view as well. He went on to explain that on the North driveway, they would like to put two trucks in front of the entrance to block the driveway to keep people from entering the property. 
Dick Whitemore then asked for more information regarding the south side of the property. Marvin Houg explained that there are actually two buildings that occupy the lot. He went on to say that there are larger materials that separate the two buildings and Croell is not looking to fence there. They just want the front done.

Frank Glaser then asked if the fence would be see-through. Marvin Houg explained that it would be a chain link fence but they would have slats going through it. He stated that you would not be able to see through it very well. Frank Glaser then asked how the police and fire department would be able to see through it. Marvin Houg explained that there shouldn’t be a need to see in there because it will be blocked off.  Frank Glaser then asked if they had a fence on the east end. Marvin stated that there was a fence back there. He then asked if the easement would be an issue. Mark Powers stated that the electrical is overhead and in the street road right of way.  He went on to say that the proposed fence is within six inches of the property line which is to code. 
Dick Whitmore then asked if the biggest issue is the slats verses the height of the fence. Mark Powers stated that to be correct. 
Frank Glaser then asked how far back from Hawkeye Dr. the fence will be. Marvin Houg stated that it is 6” from the property line. Frank Glaser went on to say that what he is worried about entrances and exits. He wonders if people will be able to see truck entering and leaving the property. Marvin Houg stated that the only traffic would be at the north driveway. Frank Glaser then stated that he worries that people won’t be able to see a truck coming down the road. 
Brad Anderson arrives at the meeting at 6:12pm. Frank Glaser asked Brad Anderson 

Frank Glaser stated that the only problem he has would be the visibility and safety. Marvin Houg then stated that there is product stacked up there anyway that’s about 12ft high that limits visibility. Dick Whitmore then asked if there have been any issues. Brad Anderson stated that he has not had any problems or issues. He went on to say that they also changed their parking situation because of the traffic. Dick Whitmore stated that when he drove by, most of the product was piled up down the south side of the building and asked if there was that much stacked in the front. Brad Anderson stated that there is. 

Brian Fanton then asked if there was something else that they could put in the fence that would allow some visibility. Brad Anderson replied that one of the reasons for the fence is to clean up the look of the property. Then there is the security issue as well.

Do you have any signs up to caution drivers of the possible danger? Brad Anderson stated that they did post signs and they have had no issues.
Jim Fisher then drew a picture showing the building and where the fence would be. He then suggested that the slats in the fence not extend past the front of the building, allowing a visual clearance.

There was some discussion on whether or not that variance could be approved. Mark Powers suggested the Board go through the seven conditions and reminded the board that they can also add conditions to the approved variance.

Public Hearing Closed At 6:19 p.m.
Brian Fanton stated that his concern is safty but added that the signs do help.

Dick Whitmore stated that the picture that Jim Fisher drew makes sense. They could still have the security of the chain link without the slats.

Frank Glaser asked if they would be the standard slats. Marvin Houg stated that they would.

The Board discussed the Seven Conditions specified in the Unified Development Code (165.83:7) and agreed the Conditional Use request did comply with the said Seven Conditions.
Board Member, Dick Whitmore presented Docket #004, approving the Conditional Use request to the City of Hiawatha Unified Development Code, as requested by Brad Anderson for a 10ft. Screen Fence at the front of the property located at 1395 Hawkeye Dr., Hiawatha, Iowa with the following conditions:

1. The slats in the fence cannot extend out past the North edge of the building to the corner.
Second by Frank Glaser.
Roll call vote: 
AYES:  Frank Glaser, David Matthews, Brian Fanton and Dick Whitmore
NAYS:  None

ABSENT: Christina Goodman
Approved

Dick Whitmore moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:23 p.m., second by Frank Glaser. Motion carried. 
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